# SAN LEANDRO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT SAN LEANDRO, CALIFORNIA

www.sanleandro.k12.ca.us

#### SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION - MINUTES

January 31, 2006

The Board of Education of the San Leandro Unified School District met in special session on January 31, 2006, in the San Leandro Unified School District Office Conference Room 1, 14735 Juniper Street, San Leandro, California.

The meeting was called to order at 6:37 p.m. by President Pauline Cutter.

#### BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT

Mr. Ray Davis

Mr. Louis Heystek

Ms. Linda Perry

Mr. T.W. "Rick" Richards

Mrs. Lisa Hague, Clerk

Mr. Stephen Cassidy, Vice President

Mrs. Pauline Cutter, President

#### DISTRICT STAFF PRESENT

Christine Lim, Superintendent

#### PUBLIC COMMENTS

There were no public comments concerning items on the closed session agenda.

#### **CLOSED SESSION**

At 6:38 p.m., the Board went into closed session regarding Public Employee Performance Evaluation, Title: Superintendent's Evaluation pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.

The Board returned to open session at 7:50 p.m. with the Pledge Allegiance to the Flag. President Cutter said that the Board had been in closed session and that no action was taken.

#### **PUBLIC TESTIMONY**

None

### **BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS**

Mr. Cassidy said that he had been scheduled to speak to the San Leandro High School United Parents on Thursday, February 2; however, he would not be able to attend, so he asked if any Board member would be interested in going in his place to present an overview and talk about the benefits of the Measure A parcel tax to the high school. Trustee Perry said that she might be able to, but would let him know. Mr. Cassidy also shared the phone number and email of Deborah Cox, cochair of the campaign, with the Board, adding that Deborah would be happy to give them updates on the campaign.

Mr. Davis asked if a web site had been set up for the "Citizens for San Leandro Schools." Mr. Cassidy said that it was currently under construction, and had not been posted yet.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

On a motion made by Mrs. Hague and seconded by Ms. Perry, the Board adjourned the meeting at 7:54 p.m. by a 7-0 vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Hague, Clerk